Holly F.

HAMPTON FALLS CEMETERY TRUSTEES MEETING

draft

March 7, 2019

1:15 P.M.

Present: J. Bohm, W. Harrington, T. Healey-Beattie, G.Swain and guest R. Russell & J. Ziolkowski.

J. Ziolkowski, selectman, was present to discuss the future use by the cemetery trustees of the meeting hall to make use of the new "live streaming and the public right to know " issues that are being implemented in the town business. A discussion as whether this is necessary and the fact that we deal with some very sensitive and personal issues is a concern to the committee. More in depth discussion will be held.

Minutes of the February meeting were read and accepted.

OLD BUSINESS:

W. Harrington and J. Bohm reported that the tree at the back of West View cemetery has been cut & the brush removed by Seacoast Tree Service. It was done without the use of any vehicles that would damage the roadways.

The fence where the tree fell in the West View cemetery now needs to be repaired before Memorial day.

- J. Bohm reported that the FEMA funds issue is being worked on by the town administrator and town auditor.
- W. Harrington spoke on her and the sextons meeting last month to organize the lists of interned persons in both West View and Dodge cemeteries. Much was accomplished. The goal is to have all the cemeteries information available to the public. W. Harrington made a motion to digitize this information and try out "Crept Keeper", an on line service for one month. T. Healey-Beattie seconded the motion. Voted in the affirmative.

NEW BUSINESS:

- J. Bohm received a request from Epping Well to service our well at West View for the sum of \$2,500.00. Vetoed.
- J. Bohm received a letter from a cemetery stone cleaning service out of Vermont. This information will be held for future reference.

Meeting adjourned at 2:23 P.M.

Next meeting April 4, 2019

Respectfully submitted;

Georgianna Swain Secretary